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FROM: Vanita Saini, PE – FDOT Project Manager 

TO: Patricia Strayer, PE – Town of Palm Beach Town Engineer 

CC: Michael Roach, PE – Town of Palm Beach Project Engineer  

RE: Request for waiver for Town of Palm Beach Code of Ordinances for FDOT FPID 419013-2-52-01                                

(SR-80/Southern Blvd. Landscape from Washington Rd. to A1A) 

 

Ms. Strayer, 

The Florida Department of Transportation would like to request a waiver to the following sections of 

Town of Palm Beach’s Code of Ordinance: 

Sec 42-196 (Prohibited Noise) 

42-197 (Specific Acts Prohibited) 

42-198 (Operation of Certain machinery during winter, Saturday, Sundays and Legal Holidays) 

42-199 (Hours of Construction) 

42-226 ( Use of meter authorized) 

42-227 (Geographic sections)  

42-228 (Nonvehicular noise)  

42-229 (Vehicular noise) 

 

We are making this request to ensure that the SR-80/Southern Blvd. Landscape project can be completed 

on schedule. This project is scheduled for letting on July 2, 2021 but is subject to change depending on 

the completion of the SR-80 bridge replacement project. Construction is anticipated to take 18-24 months. 

Impacts to traffic are expected to be minimal and lane closures will be prohibited between the peak hours 

of 6 AM to 9:30 PM.  

 

Please contact me at (954) 777-4468 or Vanita.Saini@dot.state.fl.us should you have any additional 

questions or concerns. 

        

     

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Vanita Saini, PE 

FDOT District Four Project Manager
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